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 Cover Photo:  Our chapter surprised returning alumni in April by unveiling a massive Sphinx.  This Delta Sigma Phi Fraternal symbol wasn’t yet painted – but is sure to be tagged!  Thanks for this great photo Jim “Ozzie” Nelson, F’71.

This newsletter is produced by Epsilon Rho’s Alumni Association for the benefit of alumni, undergraduates, campus and community officials, parents, our national organization, and other friends of Delta Sigma Phi.  E-copies of newsletters are posted on the Assn.’s web site at SLOYitbos.com.  
Editor:  Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73, golddust@cwnet.com
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Exec Leadership Retreat
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THE FRATERNITY OF ENFINEERED LEADERSHIP

 

BUILDING BETTER MEN 

–

 BETTER LIVES

 

According to EL Exec Officer Connor “Bruce” Koch, F’12, key Exec Officers from the outgoing and incoming Board held a leadership retreat on May 2-4, 2014, at a rented beach house in Oxnard.

Chapter President-elect Derek “Chompo” Morefield, S’12, filed the following.  

“We rented a beach house for a weekend in Oxnard for a mix of current and incoming Executive Officers to hold a leadership retreat.  There, away from distractions, we hashed-out many issues – including the following:

1.  The specific responsibilities, goals, and authority of each Exec position;

2.  Chapter by-laws, last revised in 2006, were updated;

3.  We discussed a new judicial review process and dealing with internal affairs;

4.  Two new Exec positions were created:  Alumni Relations and House Scholar;

5.  Exec members shared experiences and how the next officer could improve;

6.  Above all, we BONDED.  I've never seen a more professional, and structured argument that was purely out of passion for our house.”

Brandon “Thumbs” Scott, S’12, the new House Scholar, reports, “This new position’s goal is to support increasing house GPA, academic success in general, and success after graduation.  Older brothers will support younger brothers, including help with cover letters, resumes and/or mock interviews.  I am considering incenting tutoring.  This position will focus on helping brothers who are struggling and bringing them closer together in the process.”

EL Bruce and President-elect Chompo closed their joint report with the following.  

“Renting the house had effects I had not intended.  We were away from all of Cal Poly, free from people interrupting, and had no one to talk to except the brothers there.  This created an atmosphere where not only did everyone share their feelings about the house - but they also built on this - tackling the issue of how we were going to progress.”

“We had 12 intelligent and passionate brothers sitting in a room determining the direction of the house.  At times emotions got the best of us.  Through all this, we proved that, by working together, everyone can contribute to making Delta Sigma Phi the best experience available to young men at Cal Poly.”

“We thank ACB and our Alumni Association for helping to fund this experience.  We hope this retreat can continue to occur every year to inspire new leaders to reach for even higher positions in the house.” 
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Leadership Seminar For All Chapter Members
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Ninety-plus undergrad brothers attended a three-hour Leadership Training seminar on Sunday, May 2, 2014.  The event was sponsored by ACB President Bob “Ace” Veazie, S’76, and held at Madonna Inn.  The seminar cost ACB about $2,000.  
According to Ace, “We had four speakers:  DSP Executive Director Patrick Jesse, DSP National Board Member Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72, Cal Poly’s VP of Student Affairs Keith Humphrey, and myself.  Each presenter had 30 minutes to give examples of high performance leadership from a different vantage point.  Following the presentations, a group discussion was held.  Our men summarized key leadership elements.  Each undergrad then chose for himself the leadership element that most interested him and that he would further develop for himself.”
Photo credit:  Tom “Burgundy” Nork, S’13, photo contest winner.   Burgundy will receive $50 for a school need at the start of the upcoming academic term.  
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CAL POLY President Visits Chapter
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Cal Poly President Jeff Armstrong (front-left-center) was Delta Sigma Phi’s most recent Engineered Leadership (EL) speaker during a chapter dinner in May, 2014.  Dr. Armstrong came at the invitation of our chapter’s EL Executive Officer Connor “Bruce” Koch, F’12.
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Chapter President’s Report
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 My name is Derek Morefield, “Chompo”, from Spring 2012.  In the January 2014 photo to the left, I am on the right.  My biological, and now fraternal, brother Nick Morefield, nicknamed “Pip”, F’13, is on the left.  

I am a 4th year Business Information Systems major.  I am fortunate to be taking over this house after a very successful year from Gear McMillian, “Roscoe”.  

There are exciting changes coming this year which are intended to better connect alumni with undergraduate brothers.  

First, our Exec Board has decided to split-apart last year’s combined office of Alumni Relations and Engineered Leadership.  A new position of just Alumni Relations has been created.  Connor Koch, “Bruce”, was such an effective officer in last year’s joint position that he has decided to continue on Exec as this year’s Alumni Relations chair.  This will further allow the President to focus on internal affairs while insuring alumni have a point-of-contact in the house and our Engineered Leadership officer can solely focus on EL.
A second Exec position was created to support maintaining high academic standards among brothers.  Our new “House Scholar” position will be Brandon Scott, “Thumbs”.  Thumbs is on the Dean’s list and has excelled as a Business Consultant Intern at Deloitte.  He will be helping to guide our younger brothers through the classroom and into their post-collegiate life.

 

We have many objectives.  We want to create a new fraternity management system to better organize our events, connections, and finances.  We want to reduce outstanding house bills through incentive programs.  A new FIBER internet connection would improve living at 244 as will our new sports court in the back year.  The sports court should be completed by the start of the new school-year.  

YITBOS,
Derek Morefield, “Chompo”, S’12
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ACB President’s Report 
By Bob “Ace” Veazie, S’76
Five non-fraternal Cal Poly students were arrested for attempting an armed robbery of our summer live-in brothers at our chapter house early Sunday morning, August 8th.  Most importantly – nobody was hurt.  You can find current details on the internet.  

[image: image16.wmf] 

I have invested significant time in managing this unfortunate event – and in ensuring that our young brothers in this traumatizing experience are safe and well-cared for.  ACB is paying for professional counseling.  Including being in direct contact with SLO PD, CPSU President Armstrong, CPSU’s Dean of Students, national fraternal officers, helpful local alumni (thanks!), and parents, I have responded to local press.  The following excerpts are from my response to a Tribune reporter’s article published soon after the robbery attempt.  
Hello Cynthia,
 
“I saw your article on the aspect of the incident early Sunday morning at 244 California Blvd about seeking a motive for the event (title of the article).
 
I want to clarify something for you that the press never seems to ask about.   Many people misjudge fraternities and do not understand what we are about, what we accomplish, who we are.  Who are those guys at the fraternity, what is the real identity of that group of young men?
 
Delta Sigma Phi has over 1600 Cal Poly alumni and has been in SLO for over 60 years.   We take pride in the honor it is to live and serve the local community and campus.  Our nearly 100 undergraduate men do multiple service projects in SLO each year, give out a $1000 scholarship to a non-fraternity member, have provided over $5000 a year of donations to the Starkey's who lead the charge on alcohol abuse with the Aware, Awake, Alive program.   We have donated money to other areas of the world in the face of natural disasters.   Delta Sigma Phi was acknowledged last year by Cal Poly to have completed the training program on respecting and honoring women.  And, with the mission of service and contribution to local community and school, it is our aim to build better men while they serve.
 
The nearly 100 men at Delta Sigma Phi are my team.  Our game is not a sport - it is service and making a positive difference.  And if you were to talk to the men of Delta Sigma Phi about their service projects, about their philanthropy, and about how we learn and teach about leadership for the benefit of a better America tomorrow, you would see that a fraternity is not just what people call a "frat".  Just like individual people, fraternities are each different.  And in this case, you are talking about the best fraternity in the nation and one of the best of over 100 chapters in Delta Sigma Phi.
 
Frankly, the 5 guys who tried to rob my men are the only ones who know why they chose that property.   From my vantage point and what I've heard from my men at DSP, it was random.   Perhaps those 5 guys saw the house size (large), knew there were more than 1-2 people there, perhaps they saw the sports court construction project taking most of our back yard and figured we must have money around.  I don't know.  Evil doesn't always follow good logic.   All I know is the choice to come on to 244 California by those 5 guys was a random choice and they are the only ones who could tell you why they chose that house.   Our men have no clue, no idea why they were chosen to be victims.
 
Now, instead of us seeking only what is wrong, why not seek what is right?  Our undergrad brothers who intervened are heroes for helping police restrain one of the robbers.   I was thanked by the police department for the action of my men when I spoke with them about this incident.  I want to see the police department acknowledge the men who went above and beyond – at great risk to themselves.

Our world is too full of seeing what's wrong, seeing the glass half empty instead of half full.   My men were solely victims of unfortunate young, lost, confused men in a Cal Poly sports program.  I feel for the coach.  At some level we are in the same business.  Helping young men grow, become better at what they want to achieve in life and learn about character while doing it.   I pray the Cal Poly football players get over this and have a great season.  I pray these 5 young men reflect deeply and change themselves.  And I thank God that the courage and level-headed thinking of my men created a best outcome in a worst situation.”
Editor’s Note:  The dozen DSP undergrad brothers living at the chapter house this summer had volunteered their labor, and their rent money, for materials to repair and improve the chapter.
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House Projects
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The big pour – July 2014!
Our backyard is being converted to a multi-purpose sports court.  The slab will be covered with a special synthetic grass-like carpet.  Special thanks to the six men of Fall 1975 for contributing half the cost of this project, and for F’75 Bozo for providing expert project management.  The chapter and ACB are paying for the other half of the project’s cost.  Last year the nearly 40-year-old, decomposing, redwood hot tub and deck (1976) were removed for safety reasons.  That area still needs to be addressed.
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2014 DSP Reunion At Open House (Poly Royal) A Great Success
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Charity Golf Tournament                              ACB BBQ At Chapter
 By Delta Sigs Raises $7,500                           Draws 200
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Alums Give $5,000 In Scholarships At Open House / Reunion
· $1,000 “Kevin Costello Scholarship” -  recognizing honor;
· $1,000 “New Member Scholarship” -  in recognition of spirited involvement;

· $1,000 “Pete Foli Scholarship” – for high service, with humility, to our brotherhood;
· $1,000 “Joel Guerrero Pimentel (Setaro) Scholarship”– for the brother with a DSP heart;
· $1,000 “Working Brother Scholarship” – for a working undergrad and loyal Delta Sig.
ACB gives $3,000 from chapter rents.  The Pete Foli scholarship is new this year.  We recognize Pete’s family for giving to this award.  The Alumni Assn. gives $2,000 in scholarships from alumni donations.  Scholarships #1-3 are from ACB, scholarships #4-5 from Alum. Assn.
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2014 Alumni Dinner-Dance A Fabulous Evening – By Your Editor
Thirty-five alumni couples, mostly from the late ‘50’s to ’70’s, attended our 2nd annual Alumni Dinner.  We filled Madonna Inn’s upstairs “Garden Room” and had a wonderful time!  

[image: image28.jpg]


My wife Carol and I are happy to organize this annual alumni dinner-dance as a fundraiser for the “Poly P Scholarship” we founded in 2012 for a non-fraternal freshman.  The scholarship honors our brothers who built the “P” in 1957.  It provides DSP alumni a collective means to give back to Cal Poly in a manner that brings credit to Delta Sigma Phi.  It also teaches our undergrad brothers the importance of philanthropy.  See www.PolyPScholarship.com.  If you want to support this worthy effort as a Poly P Patron, email Yabut golddust@cwnet.com.  Please start your subject line with “DSP”.  Thanks everyone for making this such a success!
Bumpers, Si’mon & Dian            Slats & Carlotta                        Fubar & Jackie                Penny & Carol                   
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     Ranger & Jodi                     Flash & Liz                             Stub & Pele                             TA & Donna
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   Rollo & Debbie                        PT & Joann                              Coco & Deb                           Bozo & Karen         
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             Yogi & Karen                  Custer & Gigi             Skeeter & Marta
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2015 Reunion:  SAVE-THE-DATE – April 16-19, 2015
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NEXT YEAR, APRIL 18, 2015, FOR THE FIRST TIME IN DECADES

WE RETURN TO MADONNA INN’S WINE CELLER!

The WINE CELLAR is all ours on Saturday, April 18, 2015, from 6 – 11 p.m.!

Contact us to get on the list while space allows!

Yabut and Carol Patterson - golddust@cwnet.com.
Put “Alum Dinner” in the subject line to pass the spam filter.

Please tell us if you are probable – or possible – to attend!
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We’ve outgrown Madonna’s smaller Garden Room and have secured their 
wonderful Wine Cellar for next year.  We hope a minimum of 50 couples sign up!
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                                                      Cocktails:    6:00 – 7:45 p.m.
                                                      Dinner:        7:45 – 9:00 p.m.
                                                       Dancing:     9:00 – 11:00 p.m.
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Alumni In-The-News
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We Remember DSP Vets
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Each time “we remember” a Cal Poly Delta Sig vet or active duty serviceman, we are remembering all of you.  In this issue we remember two Brothers:  our 2008 Bond Eternal Brother Alex Kelley, Cal Poly Delta Sig class of Spring 1960, and Brother Douglas “Frank” Paul, Cal Poly Delta Sig class of Fall 1987.  
Alex Kelley, Spring 1960 (BOND ETERNAL 2008):
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Brother Kelley graduated in 1963 with a Mechanical Engineering degree.  After graduation he joined the U.S. Air Force, training as a pilot, flying F4 “Phantom” jets.  He served his country in Vietnam - flying 145 combat missions.  He attained the rank of Captain and received many honors in recognition of his service, including the DFC (Distinguished Flying Cross).  The USAF gives this recognition for “heroism or extraordinary achievement while participating in an aerial flight.”  
Douglas “Frank” Paul, Fall 1987 – On Active Service:
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“As with most of our alumni, I have been keeping quite busy lately, especially these last two years.  I’ve moved back and forth between the military, and DOD contracting, over the years.  I spent a year at the U.S. Army War College in 2012-13.  Afterwards, the U.S. Special Operations Command asked me to assist in standing up the Theater Special Operations Command / North - at Peterson Air Force Base.  This is in Colorado near my home in Monument.  Soon after, the Army deployed me yet again (fourth combat deployment) as a Special Forces advisor in Afghanistan where I’m currently located.  I advise on U.S. special operations activities to the Afghan Ministry of Defense.  I’m enjoying this tour, but I’m looking forward to returning home to my wife and two sons.  We’ll see what the next adventure will be!”
(Editor’s Note:  Brother Paul must be a man of humility.  It was only after prompting that he submitted this additional information.  I have added images of some medals):
“I’m a Lieutenant Colonel in Army Special Forces.  I currently have 3 Bronze Stars, 1 Purple Heart, 1 Defense Meritorious Service Medal, and 3 Meritorious Service Medals.  I have several campaign medals, other awards, and the Combat Infantryman’s Badge, Master Parachutist Wings, and Foreign Jump Wings from many countries.  I've been in both the Reserve and Active Duty Army for 25 years.”
 
1958 and 1969 Brothers See Silver
     John Kerr             Noel Shutt
Two Epsilon Rho men were honored by past National President Chris “Mother” Northern, 1977, Eta Chapter, during a February gathering of alums from over a dozen chapters.  The first honoree was John “Si’mon” Kerr, S’58, past Epsilon Rho Chapter Supervisor.  The second honoree was Noel “Bull” Shutt, F’69, a past Beta Beta Chapter Advisor (during grad school) and later Epsilon Rho’s Faculty Advisor at Cal Poly.    
The following letter, to Brother Kerr, explains this award and is reflective of the level of care, giving, and sacrifice each of these fine men has unselfishly invested in our beloved Fraternity.  
(Letter printed with permission)


EPSILON RHO ALUMNI ASSOCIATION - CAL POLY / SLO

March 9, 2014        

Dear Brother Kerr:

Big John, we were all deeply moved by your sincere sentiments in response to being honored with the 1899 silver dollar at the multi-chapter DSP alumni dinner on March 1st in Paso Robles.  As a 1958 colony initiate who never stopped giving, you have more than earned this recognition!  As one of your lads during your service as Chapter Supervisor, as one of the official representatives of our alumni, and as a fellow honoree, I offer the following. 

Like a true Olympian, you have carried, on-high, the torch of our Brotherhood and unique bond.  You have done this for over half a century without faltering.  Your loyalty to the proposition of further developing good young men is the beacon we’re using to return the promise of our chapter’s program. 

In the 1960’s and 1970’s, you guided us at our rented chapter house at 1134 Palm, during our transition through Mustang Village student housing, and into New House – our very own property.  

You, and your peers, led us in two ways - by word and by deed.  You demonstrated the powerful lesson of leading-by-example.  You have been everything from a venture-capitalist to a life-guide to a father-confessor for us.  Some felt you must have been a Navy Chaplin and others were sure you ran the crap-game.  Without exception, we have always held the highest regard for you – as we do for all the men and values of our chapter’s founding decades – and especially the 1950’s.  You and your decade provided a North Star Of Brotherhood to help us navigate.  This was especially important for alumni leaders as our chapter lost its bearings during the cultural tug-of-war between the “me” and “us” generations.  

Combined with humor and wit, your broad mustache and sagacity have comprised your trademark.  As Chapter Supervisor, your leadership style was to guide but not make our decisions for us.  You recognized that, for us to grow, we had to accept and work through our responsibilities.  You never once said “No,” but we wish we had a buck for every time you said, “I don’t think I’d do that”……..which promoted further reflection on our part.

We knew you in the capacity as both a mentor and champion.  We could count on you to intercede on our behalf with alumni in matters of concern or contention.  Then again, a significant number of your lads put money down, at about 8-to-5 odds, that you were the alumni.  We’re still waiting for resolution on this so we can settle this old wager.  

During our transition from Palm to New House, you encouraged us to retain the sense of fraternity - even without a physical chapter house.  Our men proudly carried the President’s Chair and flag standards on shoulders in our weekly procession to-and-from campus for our chapter meeting.  

Your magical scrambling and personal financial commitment created capital financing for constructing a fraternity house out of the ether-of-impossibility.  This was considered impossible during the anti-establishment, anti-fraternity, later years of the Vietnam War – but you did it!  

The bottom line is - you gave us room, time, and encouragement to grow outside of ourselves by applying “learn-by-doing” in our chapter’s self-governance, philanthropy, community service, IFC relations, and other group activities.  

Yes, you do have 1,000 sons – and as in every family, not all achieved what was expected of them.  However, nearly every one of us who know you saw at least one character attribute, skill, or quality that we emulated and incorporated into our own developing definition of manhood.  

We were able to do things we didn’t know we could.  This is because you believed in us, and because we so regarded your faith in us.  More than your authority, we were motivated by your sense of Brotherhood and the sacrifice of Brothers before us - for the benefit of men they would never meet.  Increasingly, these enduring Brotherhood attributes are understood by our outstanding undergraduates - and to their credit, proudly embraced and practiced.  

Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72. was the first of our chapter to receive an 1899 silver dollar, an honor wonderfully deserved.  When I unexpectedly received my silver dollar, my first thought was that they had the wrong man - it should have been you!  

Like most Cal Poly Delta Sigs, my focus as an alumnus has been to be a good chapter-man.  For 40 years, focused on our far-western chapter that is difficult to reach, I seldom gave much thought to our national organization – except when it irritated me.  Speaking only for myself on this point, at times they were absent-when-needed, and at other times lacked the hoped-for degree of brotherly-partnering in communications and issue-discussions (I suspect this occurs in many large organizations).  I share this solely to establish the context of a recent realization - because it may help you better gauge the depth of regard that Delta Sigs from chapters around the country have for you.

Brother Chris “Mother” Northern, a ’77 initiate of Eta, and National Fraternity President from 2003 to 2005, created this recognition program in 2000.  He has awarded about 80 silver dollars to simply say “thank you.”  When he presented me a silver dollar, I experienced an unexpected feeling.  It was as if the dozen-and-a-half fellow silver-dollar-holders present, shaking my hand, with a smile and quiet nod of understanding, were Brothers of my chapter.  Such was the sense of bond I felt with these men.  

These outstanding Brothers of other chapters have helped me realize a truth:  true Brotherhood is a matter of the spirit and heart - not of geography or office.  

This truth means that your 1899 silver dollar is symbolic of the gratitude of Delta Sigs from across our country - from many, many chapters.  Your “service dollar” is a Brother-to-Brother recognition.  It reflects the profound respect of the handful of men like you – men who have paid-the-debt to the extent of fully risking, and investing, themselves - to promote the highest ideals of Delta Sigma Phi for the benefit of others.  The dollar recognizes the quality of your character – and your decision to unselfishly commit yourself for the benefit of younger men who would follow you in our Brotherhood.  

Like you, your lads (and those we in turn trained or mentored) have sought results for our Brotherhood - and not personal recognition.  Also like you, we have often worked as diligently in the background as in the foreground - to seed ideas, repair missing program elements, and encourage others to involvement.

We offer sincere congratulations on your award.  We gratefully thank you for bettering our lives.  You have given us many gifts.  Your investment and sacrifice, and that of our other colony Brothers, resulted in the best lab-on-life at Cal Poly:  Delta Sigma Phi!  

The torch of Brotherhood you have so steadfastly carried is providing the needed light that is guiding the return of our chapter to the values, principles, and promise our early decades of Brothers envisioned.  You have been true to them and, in so doing, true to all of us. 

No Brother among us more deserves this award than you.

On behalf of our chapter’s 1,500 Cal Poly alumni and 100+ undergraduates, and our other Brothers of good character across the country, we offer our thanks for your lifetime of contribution to the Brotherhood we all so dearly cherish.    

Y.I.T.B.O.S.,Yabut, W’73
1967 Alum’s Charity Walk
By F’67 Greg “Deuce” Piers 
Last year, when I chose walking as my form of exercise, I couldn't have realized the impact it would have.  My decision to enter the Susan G. Komen 3-Day Breast Cancer Walk in San Diego provided me an opportunity to meet some wonderful and inspiring people.  Every one of them has a common goal of ending the war on breast cancer.  While some have personally been affected by this disease, all know someone who has fought, or is fighting, this challenge.

I joined a team of walkers called “Powered By Optimism.”  We began our training walks six months before the actual event.  One doesn't just show up the first day and expect to walk 60 miles in 3 days!  The walk itself was one of the most incredible experiences I've had.  The walkers, and volunteers, together with the community support, made those 3 days truly inspiring.  It was so inspiring that I am signed up to walk this year!

You might say I am a glutton for punishment, but if this experience is ‘punishment’ – BRING IT ON!  Last year I needed to raise at least $2,300.  With the help of friends and family, I raised over $2,800.  This year, November 21-23, 2014, I am challenging myself to raise $3,500.  I ask for your support knowing that your contribution will take us one step closer to beating this horrible disease.  To make an on-line donation, please go to my personal 3-Day website page:  www.the3day.org/site/TR?px=7099434&pg=personal&fr_id=1864&et=zdZFIlDXZObHBm2Ngiovmg&s_tafId=581001. 
Thanks, YITBOS, F’67 Deuce  (  3dayparticipant@the3day.org / gregpiers119@gmail.com  ) 

Fall 1975 Pledge Class Gives Major Gift To Chapter

Fall 1975 photo from their 30 year reunion in 2006:  Bozo, Bubbles, Ham, Oskie, Sparky, Gumby.
The six man class of Fall 1975 is donating 50% of the cost of the chapter’s new sports court in the backyard.  The chapter and ACB are each contributing 25%.  Fall ‘75’s Rick “Bozo” Rengel, architect, past Chapter President, and past ACB VP / Housing, is providing project management.  Thanks Bozo!  The project’s estimated total cost is about $18,000.
According to Mark “Gumby” Moseley, past Chapter President, “Why wouldn’t Fall ’75, the best pledge class Epsilon Rho has ever seen, not want to give back for all the wonderful times and memories?  When all six of us reunited at Poly Royal in 2006 for our 30th anniversary, Oskie came up with the idea while we toured the house.  Hopefully the sports court will instill pride in the house since the active chapter raised a quarter of the money towards the project.  We hope the brotherhood will grow stronger with a place to play basketball and volleyball - friendly competition between the brothers or pledge classes has to be a good thing.  I personally have some great memories of playing volley ball on the lawn.”  

Brother Doug “Frank” Paul, F’87

I feel we all owe our Brother Douglas “Frank” Paul, F’87, aka Lt. Colonel Paul, and his family, our thanks.  Read more about his service and current active duty assignment on page #10.  If the spirit moves you, send him thanks at colorado_mesa@yahoo.com.

Bond Eternal

Dave Loomis, The Bat, F’58, past Chapter President (1961 Photo)
“It's a sad day to know one off the Chapter's great spirits of life has left us.  I was in the house during his time and whenever Dave was around – it was always laughter abound.”  Bob “Worms” Lucas, S’59
Mark “Schick” Nyberg, S’87 (Undergraduate Photo):
Mark leaves two young daughters, ages 7 and 10.  A fund for his girls was established.  Contact his parents, Bill and Wanda Nyberg,
4835 E Silverleaf Avenue, Orange, CA 92869.


2015 DSP Biennial National Convention

July 9-12, 2015, New Orleans
At the last national Delta Sigma Phi convention (2013), our Epsilon Rho chapter had six alumni and three undergraduate Brothers attend.  The photo at the right is from this convention.

The San Jose DSP chapter had 26!  ACB President Ace has issued a challenge for at least 10 alumni to attend – and match the 10 undergraduate Brothers ACB will incent to attend!  More info is at :https://www.deltasig.org/about/convention. 

Alumni Association Report
Brothers:
We SINCERELY THANK each of you who, in past years, unselfishly sent in dues and donations!  Your thoughtful giving has made it possible to find, connect, and serve alumni - and help our chapter’s program!  Take a bow!  
We SINCERELY thank our 118 alums who, this year, have given $20 dues and many donations!  You are helping us maintain what has been built:  our www.SLOYITBOS.com web site; our on-line alumni directory, a soon-to-be-launched on-line photo gallery, newsletters, and for our chapter – rush support, gifts-that-teach, and scholarships.  We thank our oldest Alumni Association member, Ed “Budda” Hoiland, S’51 – our youngest member, Travis “Ponch” Rodriguez, S’94, and the other 116 alumni who have given this year.  THANK YOU!  
We ask you 100+ Brothers who usually support us, but haven’t yet this year, to please help!  
2014 Membership Summary


We ask our other Brothers – those who have never paused to write a small check to help our alumni organization and chapter – please reflect on what Delta Sigma Phi has done for you.  Please support your all-volunteer alumni who work for our unique Brotherhood.  Send in a $20 annual membership - and perhaps a donation toward leadership training, scholarships, or our next gift-that-teaches about our unique legacy and character.  We’re loosing so many Brothers from our founding eras.  Please help restore these member-losses.  THANK YOU.
Please make your check payable to “DSP EP Alumni Assn.” and mail it to Ray Calande (“Mumbles”, W’74) at 1384 Rue Avati, San Jose, CA  95131-2547.  YITBOS!


Note:  HOMECOMING ACB is Saturday, November 1st, 9 a.m., at the chapter house






�





Our wives and sweethearts are the most beautiful in the world!  Limited space prevents printing all photos.





The second-annual ACB-sponsored reunion BBQ was held Saturday, April 12, immediately after the ACB meeting.





Two hundred alumni, undergraduates, family, and guests enjoyed NY Steak, Tri-tip, salmon, and chicken.  





This event, like all functions at the chapter house throughout the year, was alcohol-free.  











Alumni and undergraduate brothers of our Cal Poly Chapter held our third annual charity golf tournament Friday, April 11th.  We raised $7,500 for Aware, Awake, Alive.  This foundation teaches Cal Poly students to recognize, treat, and avoid alcohol poisoning.  Mrs. Starkey is third from the left. 
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